WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk
www.widworthyparishcouncil.org.uk

The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council held via Zoom on Tuesday, March 23rd, 2021 starting at 7.35pm.  The following matters were discussed. 
(Meeting scheduled for March 16th cancelled as not quorate due to broadband / internet connection problems.)
Those present:- Cllrs Samantha Coombs, Rupert Joy, Andrew Pearsall (Chairman), Helen Parr (EDDC) and Martin Shaw (DCC).  Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).


MINUTES

1) Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Preston & declaration of interests in items in this meeting from Cllr Pearsall item 9. 
[Apologies from Mr Morison were received after the meeting.]

2) The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on January 12th, 2021 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

3) Parish Councillor co-option of Mr I Morison.  Cllr Coombs proposed that Mr Morison be co-opted and Cllr Joy seconded.  Mr Morison was unanimously co-opted as a member of the Parish Council.

4) Matters arising from previous minutes. Jubilee pump – the Clerk outlined some of the history detailed the investigations she has made about ownership of the Jubilee Pump and will report back to the Council when the results are fully known. Communications with residents - the Clerk has put the first news update in the parish magazine.

5) Reports -Cllr Parr reported on the increase (3.4% for Band D) in Council Tax that EDDC had to impose to try to keep the budget balanced.  They have also received grant funding from the Government to help with the extra costs due to the Covid-19 pandemic.  Car Park charges have been held at their present level until 2022.  The members are very concerned about the recent report on the decline in staff mental health and morale.
Cllr Shaw reported on the increase (4.99%) in Council Tax for DCC.  DCC has had a huge increase in Social Services costs.  Most Council departments are on stand still funding for the next financial year.  He noted that the County Council elections will be held in May.  The vaccination centre in Exeter will be closed for April due to the shortage of vaccine supplies.

6) Public Forum. None present

7)  Highway Matters. There were no updates on the A35 project. It was noted the pot holes are bad in Hayne Lane.

8)  Finance. Payments to be made C Miltenburg salary & expenses £603.27 and HMRC £11.20 PAYE. Payments received - none. Bank statements to be circulated
 
9) Planning. 21/0735/FUL 14 Whitefield, Wilmington.  There were no objections to this application.

10)  Emergency Planning. Noticeboard locations – Clerk still waiting to hear from BT Facilities Manager, Cllr Joy will contact Mrs Prins. Storage at Village Hall – The Chairman thanked Cllr Coombs and Ed Coombs for clearing their work clearing the yard at the Village Hall.  Tree warden – Cllr Coombs thought her husband may consider the post.

11)  Correspondence received. The advance notice of the insurance renewal has arrived.

12)  Any Other Business. Clerk training CiLCA – It was agreed that the Council would fund this professional training for the Clerk.  Cllr Joy proposed Cllr Coombs seconded.  The cost will be shared with Shute Parish Council.  
Face to face meetings – the law permitting remote meetings ends in early May.  The Clerk will keep the Council informed.

Date, place & time of next meeting -Tuesday, May 18th, 2021 at Wilmington Village Hall (if permitted) or by Zoom (if permitted) starting at 7pm.  This will include the Annual Parish Meeting and the Annual Meeting of the Parish.

The meeting ended at 8.10pm
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